

April 2014 Conclave Edition

Conclave Awards **New Section Officer Information** Words From the New Officers Patch Auction Results Service Project Results **High Adventure** Message from the Outgoing Chief Countdown to Conclave 2015

CONCLAVE AWARDS

Michael Turner Honor Lodge Award: Croatan Lodge 117

Spirit Award: Wahissa Lodge 118

Quest for the Golden Arrow Award: Occoneechee Lodge 104

Section Effective Communication Award

Website: Occoneechee Lodge 104, Klahican Lodge 331, Croatan Lodge 117, and Wahissa 118

Newsletter: Occoneechee Lodge 104, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii Lodge 70, Croatan Lodge 117, and Wahissa 118

Pre-Ordeal Ceremony Competition

1st: Wahissa 118 2nd: Tsoiotsi Tsogalii Lodge 70 3rd: Klahican 331

Allowat Sakima	Meteu	Nutiket	Kichkinet
1st: Richard Anderson,	1st: Luke Sheet, Wahissa	Croatan 117	1st: Michael Russell, Tsoiotsi
Wahissa 118	118		Tsogalii Lodge 70
2nd: Victor Olesen,	2nd: Luke Riggins, Tsoiotsi		2nd: Coloton Looetle,
Klahican 331	Tsogalii Lodge 70		Wahissa 118
3rd: Liston Kid, Tsoiotsi	3rd: Luke Rosaiio, Croatan		3rd: Peter Walker,
Tsogalii Lodge 70	117		Occoneechee 104

Brotherhood Ceremony Competition

1st: Wahissa 118 2nd: Klahican 331 3rd: Croatan Lodge 117

Allowat Sakima	Meteu	Nutiket	Kichkinet
1st: Victor Olson, Klahican 331 2nd: Denver Brown, Wahissa 118 3rd: Mathew Hodges, Croatan 117	1st: Corey Winkler, Wahissa 118 2nd: J. Holliman Jr., Klahican 331 3rd: Charles Coats, Croatan 117	Wahissa 118 2nd: John A Williams Jr, Klahican 331	1st: Richard Anderson, Wahissa 118 2nd: Flanner Gaskill, Klahican 331 3rd: Tyler Holmes, Coratan 117

Team Dance

Team Singing and Dance

1st: Croatan 117 A
2nd: Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70 1st: Croatan 117 A
2nd: Croatan 117 B
3rd: Occoneechee 104

Individual Dance

Senior Grass Dance	Junior Grass Dance	Senior Fancy Dance	Junior Fancy Dance
1st : Dylan Taylor, Occoneechee 104 2nd: Garrett Thompson, Croatan 117 3rd: Stephen Nuttall, Occoneechee 104	1st: Grey Stevenson, Croatan 117 2nd: Josh Malloy, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70 3rd: Tom Triplett, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70	1st: Sam Overby, Croatan 117 2nd: Connor Steele, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70 3rd: Blake Ferree, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70	1st: Charlie Coats, Croatan 117
Senior Straight Dance	Junior Straight Dance	Junior Traditional	Senior Traditional
1st: Patrick Chenault, Croatan 117	1st: Keith Davis, Wahissa 118 2nd: Tyler Pmopos, Croatan 117 3rd: Robbie Bass, Croatan 117	1st: Mathew Hodges, Croatan 117 2nd: Ben Koze, Croatan 117 3rd: Cole Wilson, Croatan 117	1st: Jack Lamm, Croatan 117 2nd: Gavin Golden, Croatan 117 3rd: Thomas Turner, Croatan 117
Old Style Senior	Senior Chicken	Junior Chicken	
1st: Jeb Lamm, Croatan 117 2nd: Cody Brinkley, Croatan 117 3rd: Jimmy Butcher, Croatan 117	1st: Thomas Turner, Croatan 117 2nd: Gavin Golden, Croatan 117 3rd: Bobby Lee, Nayawin Rar 296	1st: Avery Respetto, Klahican 331 2nd: Dakota Marshall, Klahican 331 3rd: Jack Schoolfield, Croatan 117	

Cub Scout Crossover Ceremony

1st: Croatan Lodge 117 2nd: Wahissa Lodge 118



NEW SECTION OFFICER INFORMATION

Please join us in congratulating our slate of next year's officers!



Section Secretary

Blake Ferree secretary@sr7b.org

Section Vice Chief of Program

Jeffrey Sedlacek vcprogram@sr7b.org

Section Chief

Stephen Frien chief@sr7b.org

Section Vice Chief of Training

Joe Daley vctraining@sr7b.org

WORDS FROM THE NEW OFFICERS OF SR-7B

SR-7B,

It has been a great year serving as your Section Secretary! I have enjoyed having the opportunity to meet with scouts from across the Section and look forward to serving as your 2014-2015 Section Chief!

This year has a lot to offer from the opening of the brand new summer Summit program in West Virginia, to the Centennial Conclave at Camp Tuscarora April 17th-19th. I encourage each and every one of you to take

advantage of these opportunities and deepen your involvement in the OA. We have a great team put together who are going to make this year's Conclave the best Conclave yet!

I look forward to seeing you at your lodge events, CLS, and Conclave next year! If you would like to get involved in a section committee, or have a new idea that you would like to share, feel free to contact me at chief@sr7b.org.

Yours in Brotherhood,

Stephen Frein 2014-2015 Section Chief WWW



Dear Brothers of SR-7B,

I would first like to thank everyone for electing me as your Vice Chief of Program for the upcoming year. I would like to make this year unforgettable not only for the new Ordeal members, but also for the youth and adults that have been to several Conclaves. Let's start the 100th year of the Order of the Arrow on a high note by working together in brotherhood, cheerfulness, and service. I look forward to serving the section and every Arrowman to make this year great.

Yours in brotherhood,

Jeff Sedlacek WWW



Dear Brothers:

I am excited to be serving in my second term as Vice Chief of Training. Previously I have served as Section Committee Chairman and in various officer capacities in Klahican Lodge.

This year I look forward to expanding our outside of Conclave training initiatives through developing the webinar program launched last year and other innovative methods. My team and I will also work throughout the year to form the biggest and best OAX the Section has ever seen!

If you are interested in serving as a member of the training committee we would love to have you. Any and all interests are welcome to serve on our various sub-committees. Please email me at vctraining@sr7b.org to join

See you at #Conclave2015!

Joe Daley



Brothers,

My name is Blake Ferree and I am a member of troop 527 out of Asheboro North Carolina. I have served as VC of Communications for Tsoiotsii Tsogalli and now hold the position of VC of Programs. This past year, I also had the opportunity to serve on the section level as Recognition's Chairman. I am excited to serve SR-7B as the 2014-2015 Secretary and look forward to an exciting year as we prepare for the 100th anniversary of the Order of the Arrow!

Blake Ferree



PATCH AUCTION RESULTS

Thank you to everyone who participated in the patch auction on Saturday afternoon. We raised over \$1,079 for the Maury Clancy Indian Campership Fund. The money will be used to help Native American Scouts attend summer camp.

SERVICE PROJECT RESULTS

I want to thank everyone that helped make this past weekends Conclave an absolutely terrific one! I especially want to everyone that helped make the service projects extremely successful; we raised over 3,251 lbs of canned food for Sacred Pathways, packaged 648 toiletry kits for displaced families in the local area and collected 56 Blood Donations for the American Red Cross.

Brandon Kelly Service Chairman



HIGH ADVENTURE

We would like recognize all the arrowmen from our lodges attending one of the OA's high adventure programs this summer. Here are those that will be experiencing this great opportunity:

Jack Young – Lodge 104 Trail Crew Spencer Vass – Lodge 70 Summit Experience Matthew Thornton – Lodge 104 Trail Crew Michael Burton – Lodge 117 Trail Crew Kirby Hill – Lodge 117 Trail Crew Talon Parker – Lodge 117 Trail Crew



A MESSAGE FROM THE OUTGOING CHIEF

Brothers of SR-7B,

I want to start off by thanking each and every one of you for making my term as Section Chief as enjoyable and smooth as it was. By visiting your lodge events, seeing the future leaders of our section attend NLS in South Carolina, and my experience this past weekend at Conclave, I could not have felt more honored and privileged for the opportunity to serve you this past year. Being able to represent our section on NLS staff and on OA Trail Crew were great experiences, and hopefully you will take advantage of the leadership and high adventure opportunities in the future.

Our Section leadership team worked hard throughout the past year to plan and execute a Conclave that would not only meet, but also exceed your expectation for 2014 Conclave. I can tell you that this Conclave exceeded my own expectations I had for the event. From having 50 OAX exhibitors, to the participation in IA competitions,

to the cheerful service provided at the service project, to the Cardnival, I believe your section officers and chairmen delivered yet another successful Conclave. We could not have done it without over 1,330 of you taking a weekend to spend with us and without your lodge spirit throughout the entire weekend, and for that I thank you.

I hope each of you are excited to celebrate our Order's 100th Anniversary celebration with ArrowTour, One Day of Service, and at 2015 NOAC. But most importantly I look forward to seeing each of you again at the 2015 Conclave at Camp Tuscarora on April 17-19th .

Yours in Service,

Kenneth Erickson

COUNTDOWN TO CONCLAVE 2015

Hello SR-7B!

I hope you all had as much fun at Conclave 2014 as we at Nayawin RāR did. Camp Bowers was a beautiful location, and we thank Klahican Lodge for being such a gracious host.

I wanted to take a minute to say once again how excited Nayawin RāR Lodge is to host the Cardinal Conclave in the 100th year of our esteemed Order. It has been on our minds for some time, and now it is in our hands. We are diligently getting our Chairmen and Advisors in place, and those who have already been named are working steadily towards mapping out their strategies. As I've said before, the Nighthawk is forever in pursuit of the future.

From the Dance Arbor to the Dining Hall, one thing's for sure: Conclave 2015 has already begun. I look forward to seeing your smiling faces next year at Camp Tuscarora!

Forever in Brotherhood,

Dylan Powell, WWW



If you have any comments or additions to Apensuwi, feel free to email the section secretary at secretary@sr7b.org





If you no longer want to receive e-mails from OA Section SR-7B, unsubscribe here.